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A Message from the Township Committee

Plainsboro Reporter
A Quarterly Township Newsletter	  Spring 2021

Medical/professional office, acute care and memory 
care, and residential projects continue in Plainsboro 
despite the pandemic.

The support steel has been erected for the 43,400 square foot 
Beacon medical/professional office building located on For-
restal Road South. This building will be similar in size to the 

existing companion medical office building located at 10 For-
restal Road South.

Maplewood at Princeton, is a modern senior living community 
situated on the campus of Penn Medicine-Princeton Health.  
Maplewood is located at 1 Hospital Drive across from the 
 

Riverwalk development

continued on page 2

Development Continues Amid Pandemic

On January 14, 2021, Governor Murphy announced 
an expansion of vaccination eligibility to seniors over 
the age of 65 and anyone between the ages of 16 and 

64 with certain preexisting medical conditions.
 
All residents eligible to receive the COVID-19 vaccine are 
strongly encouraged to pre-register on the NJ State website 
https://covidvaccine.nj.gov or call 855-568-0545. Wide-
spread vaccination is an important step toward protecting 
public health and we encourage those in the community who 
are eligible for a vaccination to do so when possible. We have 
received word that Penn Medicine Princeton Health in Plains-
boro will be one of 200 vaccine distribution satellite sites in 
the state.  As of this writing, vaccine is in short supply and we 
encourage the community to continue to practice CDC CO-
VID-19 safety measures and remain patient to be notified by 
email about a vaccination appointment.

If you are pursuing a vaccination appointment through an al-
ternate means, it is still recommended to sign up through the 
state website. As vaccines become available, opportunities to 
make an appointment to receive the vaccine should become 
easier to get.

We all recognize the current vaccine supply is insufficient and 
does not meet the local and national needs, but we remain 
hopeful that this will change and vaccine supplies will increase. 

Please be assured that the Mayor and Township Committee 
will continue to work with state, county and hospital officials  
in an effort to ensure the distribution of COVID-19 vacci- 
nations to our residents. For the latest information on 
COVID-19 from the township, visit https://www.plains- 
boronj.com/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=400   Stay safe.

Photo provided courtesy of South Bay Partners, Inc.  
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Did You Know?
Did you know that since  
the beginning of the 
pandemic Plainsboro po-
lice officers have delivered 
more than 2,400 meals 
to township residents in 
need? Last March, the 
Plainsboro Police Depart-
ment partnered with the 
Department of Recreation 
and Community Services 
to distribute meals to resi-
dents who were sheltering 
in place due to the pan-
demic. Since the beginning 

of the pandemic, the number of food pantry recipients has been 
on the rise. For more information about the food pantry or to 
donate, contact Erum Ladak at eladak@plainsboronj.com or call 
609-799-0909, x1711. 

Did you know that the Plainsboro Division of Fire 
Prevention updated its inspection software in 2021?   The 
new software is web based, which has increased inspection 
productivity in the field and administrative efficiency in the 
office.  Next time you see one of our fire inspectors in the field 
ask them about the new software and/or for information on 
how to keep your family safe from fire.   

Did you know that Plainsboro added a second electric 
vehicle (EV) to its fleet? As part of the Township’s ongoing 
commitment to the environment, the township recently pur-
chased a 2021 Nissan LEAF through state contract. The EV 
will be assigned to the Code Enforcement Department for use 
by inspection staff.  The EV will be charged at the municipal 
charging stations located behind the Recreation and Cultural 
Center. These stations are also available for public use.

No-Contact Tax Payment Methods

In an effort to minimize personal contact and mitigate the 
spread of COVID-19, following are ways in which resi-
dents can make property tax payments:

•	 Tax Collection Drop Box - Located in the municipal  
	 building police department entrance, the drop box is 
	 accessible at all times. The contents are cleared twice  
	 each day, no stamp is necessary. Please do not put cash in  
	 the drop box!
•	 Online Payments – To pay by e-check or credit card/ 
	 debit card, visit https://wipp.edmundsassoc.com/Wipp/? 
	 wippid=1218  Payment by e-check costs only $1.95 per  
	 transaction. Debit/credit cards are assessed a fee of  
	 2.95% of the transaction.

For a no-cost electronic option, Automatic Clearing House 
(ACH) payment is also available. Visit https://www.plains-
boronj.com/DocumentCenter/View/55/Automatic-Debit-
Authorization-Form-PDF?bidId=  and register to have your 
bank account debited each quarter for the amount due.  Email 
reminders are sent prior to payments being debited from the 
preauthorized bank account. 

Taxes are due on February 1st, May 1st, August 1st and 
November 1st of each year.  For questions or if you need ad-
ditional information, email taxcollection@plainsboronj.com 
or call the Tax Collector’s office at (609) 799-0909 extension 
1408 or 1409.

Development Around Town (continued from page 1)

Discovery Years child learning center and VCare Adult Day 
Care.  The amenity-rich facility includes various options for 
assisted living depending on need as well as memory care units  
for residents diagnosed with Alzheimer’s disease and other 
dementia. The 105-unit complex is expected to open this 
summer. For more information visit https://www.maplewood 
seniorliving.com/senior-living/nj/plainsboro/hospital-dr/ or call 
551-258-4604.

Additional development within the hospital’s Redevelop-
ment Area includes the 260 age-restricted apartments known 
as Ovation at Riverwalk. This community is filled with con-
veniences including various dining, recreation and outdoor 

space options as well as covered parking. Next to Ovation 
at Riverwalk are The Townhomes at Riverwalk.  Residents 
of these 45 age-restricted townhomes can purchase various 
amenity packages offered at Ovation.  For more information 
on the Ovation at Riverwalk apartments, visit https://www.
ovationatriverwalk.com or call 609-917-7064 and for more 
information on The Townhomes at Riverwalk contact Anna 
Shulkina at ashulkina@yahoo.com or call 609-903-0621.

“Having all of these projects remain on track and not miss a 
beat due to the pandemic is very important to the Township 
Committee and the residents of Plainsboro”, said Mayor Cantu.
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T his spring, Plainsboro Town-
ship Recreation welcomes a new 
special needs dance teacher: 

Makenzie Scholer. Makenzie is a recent 
graduate of West Chester University in 
Pennsylvania and holds a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Exercise Science with 
minors in both Dance Performance 
and Psychology. While attending West 
Chester University, she was involved in 

the University Dance Company.

Makenzie grew up dancing, beginning at the young age of 
two. Her passion for dance began the minute she started danc-
ing and has not stopped. She has carried this passion with 
her throughout her life and has studied in the styles of Ballet, 
Tap, Jazz, Lyrical, Modern, and Pointe. Through high school 
Makenzie taught classes at her home studio Triangle Dance 
Center in Hillsborough, New Jersey. Looking to the future, 

Makenzie plans to attend graduate school to study Applied 
Behavior Analysis. She hopes that she can continue to com-
bine her passions of movement therapy and dance to aid stu-
dents in learning.

Makenzie will be teaching Rhythm Works Integrative Dance 
which is a ground-breaking rhythm and dance class for kids 
ages 3 – 14. This class is perfect for recreational beginners 
and is an ideal environment for students with physical chal-
lenges, autism, Down syndrome, sensory processing disorder 
and other individual learning differences. 

“The program uses evidence-based therapeutic practices to 
achieve developmental goals,” stated Township Committee-
man Nuran Nabi.  “To the students, it’s a fun and exciting 
activity that provides participation and socialization opportu-
nities.” Each registered student is encouraged to bring an as-
sistive buddy at no extra charge. This buddy could be a parent, 
therapist, sibling or friend. Classes will begin in early April.  

New Teacher Profile: Makenzie Scholer

In the interest of public safety amid the ongoing pandemic, the annual Founders Day celebration has been rescheduled to 
Saturday, September 18th. More details to follow at www.plainsboronj.com 

Founders Day Rescheduled

Bulk Waste Events at the
Recycling/Conservation Center

T he Conservation Center, located off Grovers Mill 
Road, provides the opportunity for Township resi-
dents to recycle their yard waste, automotive batter-

ies, rechargeable batteries, tires with no rims, motor oil, anti-
freeze and engine oil filters on a weekly basis. 

The Conservation Center is open from April 1st  through De-
cember 15th Mondays and Thursdays, 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm 
and Saturdays from 10:00 am – 5:00 pm.

Annually, the Township hosts four Bulk Waste Days at the 
Conservation Center.  In 2021, the dates are April 3, June 
12, August 14 and November 6. During these dates resi-
dents can dispose of items normally not collected by their 
private contractor (e.g. furniture, appliances, bicycles, etc). 
Items not accepted are those considered household hazardous 
waste (HHW) and waste generated from home construction 

projects.  Residents can dispose of their HHW at Middlesex 
County HHW events; dates are available on the municipal 
website.  Residents requiring the use of a commercial vehicle 
must notify the Department of Public Works at least 24 hours 
in advance.

Electronic items are also accepted. Accepted items include 
CPUs, monitors, keyboards, scanners, modems, printers, ca-
bles, television, VCRs and DVD players.

“Bulk Waste days are extremely popular in Plainsboro. The 
Township Committee encourages all residents to utilize this  
available resource,” states Township Committee member 
David Bander. Additional information regarding the Conser-
vation Center and Bulk Waste days can be obtained by con- 
tacting the Department of Public Works, 799-0099 or by 
visiting Plainsboro’s website, www.plainsboronj.com.
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COVID-19 Visitor Requirements
to Enter Municipal Building*

Municipal offices are currently open. Please be re-
minded that:

•	 Visitors must wear a mask in municipal buildings
•	 Maintain a distance of at least 6 feet between employees  
	 and visitors 
•	 Only one visitor is allowed at office counters at any time 

•	 When possible, interactions with employees should be  
	 done via phone, email, or by other virtual means 
•	 If you are feeling ill, caring for an acutely sick family  
	 member, come into contact with an acutely sick individ- 
	 ual, or have COVID symptoms, PLEASE DO NOT 
	 ENTER THE BUILDING

*Modifications may occur if circumstances change

Springtime Fire Safety Tips

Help keep your family members and first responders 
safe this spring by following these fire safety tips.  

•	 Reduce clutter in your home.  
By reducing clutter you reduce the fire load in your home,  

	 make it easier for first responders to enter your home in an  
	 emergency and increase the efficacy of the exits in your  
	 home.  

•	 Clean your clothes dryer vent this spring.  
Typically most clothes dryer manufacturers recommend  

	 cleaning the dryer vent at least once per year.  By cleaning  
	 your dryer vent, you reduce the fire hazard associated with  
	 the buildup of dryer lint.  Dryer lint is a highly combusti- 
	 ble material. Excessive dryer lint in a clothes dryer vent  

	 poses a fire risk by causing the clothes dryer to overheat  
	 which could potentially ignite the lint. Your local hard- 
	 ware store has the tools necessary to clean the vent or con- 
	 tact your handyman for assistance.      

•	 Develop and practice your fire evacuation plan.  
Make a plan by drawing a map of your home that includes  

	 all doors and windows.  Discuss the plan with everyone in  
	 your home and have a fire drill to practice escaping your  
	 house in case of a fire emergency.              

“Also, remember to test your smoke alarms and carbon mon-
oxide alarms regularly”, reminded Township Committeeman 
Ed Yates.  “Change the batteries in both alarms at least twice 
each year.”   

Kids to Parks Day 

In light of the effects the pan-
demic has had on this past year, 
outside play and adventure ex-

periences have become even more 
important to kids of all ages.    

This year marks the 11th anniver-
sary of Kids to Parks Day, an annual 

day of outdoor exploration at local, state, and national parks 
and public lands across the country. Organized by National 
Park Trust, a non-profit dedicated to preserving parks, the 
mission of Kids to Parks Day is to foster future outdoor en-
thusiasts and help with developing the next generation of park 
stewards by engaging kids in memorable outdoor experiences. 
While discovering and exploring our parks, kids learn about 
park stewardship, outdoor recreation, STEM and the history 

of our country and its amazing national treasures – because 
kids need parks and parks need kids!

Always hosted the third Saturday of May, Kids to Parks Day 
encourages children and their families to get outside and cre-
ate their own adventure at thousands of local park events and 
programs. 

This year Plainsboro’s Kids to Parks Day is designed to connect 
kids to nature experiences found in the Plainsboro Preserve.  
On Saturday, May 15th, we are encouraging families to come 
out to the Preserve and explore the gardens and trails. Buddy 
Bison is the official Kids to Parks Day mascot and all partici-
pants will hunt for pictures of “Buddy Bison” throughout the 
preserve in order to win a prize.  
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Wicoff House Museum 2021 Goals:  
Preserving Plainsboro’s History

and Engaging Local Youth

The Wicoff House Museum collection includes a diverse 
range of objects, documents and photographs that tell 
the story of Plainsboro’s development from a small 

farming community to a modern hub of research and inno-
vation. Some of the topical collections are Native Americans 
in the Plainsboro area, Plainsboro’s Early Families and Small 
Businesses and Organizations in Plainsboro. Even more specific 
collections include Walker-Gordon and Elsie the Cow, Wicoff 
Family and Plainsboro Schools. Some of the museum’s most in-
teresting objects include Lavinia Wicoff ’s 1904 satin wedding 
dress and shoes, Elsie the Cow’s rubber shoes and the Plains-
boro sign from the old local train station.

Kate Nolan, Museum Specialist, has been working to orga-
nize, catalog and digitize the entire museum collection so 
that we can create new rotating exhibits inside the museum 
and on our website. If you have any objects with significance 
to Plainsboro’s history and would like to donate them to the 
museum, please e-mail museum@plainsboronj.com and let us 
know about the object. Also planned is to build on a new 
collection of Plainsboro’s Immigrant Stories, and welcome 
donations of significant objects from minority community 
members who have helped build Plainsboro’s diverse cultural 
community over the past several decades.

To continue to engage local youth and other community 
members during this COVID-19 pandemic and the shift to 
virtual audiences, four new programs will be launched this 

year which are either completely virtual or partially virtual 
with social distanced aspects.

Beginning in February, a virtual Junior Historians Club pro-
gram will begin with participants working to solve a museum 
mystery through a program booklet that they can complete 
at home at their own pace. Each month, JHC members will 
receive a packet of materials and secret codes to access videos 
on the museum website. Each month’s activities will not only 
help them to solve the museum mystery, but teach them about 
the importance of historic preservation. They will learn about 
conducting oral history interviews, reading historic maps and 
identifying architectural elements.

The other three programs involve driving or walking around 
Plainsboro or Middlesex County, and offer families the op-
portunity to learn the area’s history together. One is a tour 
of historic sites throughout Plainsboro which can be accessed 
on foot or bike or by car. The final two programs are collab-
orative projects with other history museums throughout the 
county and the surrounding area. One is the Central Jersey 
Historic Sites Tour, which includes a passport for participants 
to complete for a reward. We are currently developing the last 
program, which will be a virtual scavenger hunt of the Wicoff 
House Museum and other nearby history museums. Informa-
tion about all of these programs can be found on our web-
site at https://www.plainsboronj.com/792/Historic-Wicoff-
House-Museum

New Kiosks at Plainsboro Preserve*

T hanks to a generous donation from Novo Nordisk, 
located in Plainsboro, the township purchased and 
installed two new information kiosks at the Plains-

boro Preserve.

Pictured standing alongside one of the new kiosks is (from left to 
right) Charles Rogers, Foreman with the Department of Public 
Works; Tara Miller, Program Coordinator with the Department 
of Recreation and Community Services - who oversees program-
ming at the Plainsboro Preserve and Rafal Dabek with the De-
partment of Public Works. Staff from the Plainsboro Department 
of Public Works installed the kiosks.  Thank you Novo Nordisk!

*Masks are strongly encouraged to be
worn at township parks.



Plainsboro Reporter	 6	 www.plainsboronj.com

Plainsboro Township Police Department Welcomes 
Four New Officers

Chief Fred Tavener would like to introduce the police 
department’s four newest officers to the community.  
Tavener stated, “After a very competitive process of 

certified officers, I am pleased to welcome Michael Rodriguez, 
Nicole Melia, Kyle Cuffman, and Eleni Koukourdelis to our 
team. All four come from diverse backgrounds and we look 
forward to their contributions to our department and the 
Plainsboro community.”

Michael Rodriguez started his career with the Pennington 
Police Department. Michael grew up in Hillsborough where 
he attended Hillsborough High School. He currently lives in 
Freehold Township. Michael is a 2017 graduate of Rutgers 
University with a degree in Criminal Justice with a minor 
in Psychology. He attended the Class II Academy at Ocean 
County Police Academy, and worked in Point Pleasant for 
one season. He was then hired as a full-time officer by Pen-
nington PD. He attended the Waiver Academy and received 
his full certification in 2019. Michael enjoys spending time 
with his mother Michele Rubino and his girlfriend Courtney 
Foos. Michael enjoys working out and traveling in the United 
States, and is also a car enthusiast. He will be assigned to the 
Patrol Division at the completion of his field training.

Nicole Melia transferred as a Class II officer with the Tinton 
Falls Police Department. She grew up in Brick and attended  
Brick Memorial High School and currently resides in 
Matawan. Nicole is a 2018 graduate of Temple University with 
a degree in Criminal Justice. She attended the Class II Acad-
emy at Ocean County Police Academy, and worked in Point 
Pleasant for two seasons. She then transferred to Tinton Falls 
PD and recently completed the Waiver Academy and received 
her full certification in 2020. Nicole enjoys spending time with 
her family-mother Theresa Gallichio, father Michael, brother 

Michael and sister Samantha. Her hobbies include working 
out and spending time outdoors. Nicole will be assigned to the 
Patrol Division at the completion of her field training. 

Kyle Cuffman transferred as a Class II officer with the Franklin 
Township (Gloucester County) Police Department. Kyle grew 
up and currently lives in Hamilton Township where he attend-
ed Steinert High School. Kyle is a 2017 graduate of Rowan 
University with a degree in Law and Justice and attended the 
Class II Academy at Cape May Police Academy, and worked 
with Wildwood Crest PD for one season. Kyle then transferred 
to Franklin Township PD and recently completed the Waiver 
Academy and received his full certification in 2020. Kyle en-
joys spending time with his family-mother Lisa, father Curtis, 
his brother Brian, and his girlfriend Emily Daigle. He enjoys 
working out, watching movies, playing video games, and trav-
eling. Kyle will be assigned to the Patrol Division at the com-
pletion of his field training. 

Eleni Koukourdelis recently graduated from the Alternate 
Route Program at the Camden County Police Academy in July, 
2020.  Eleni grew up and currently resides in South River where 
she attended South River High School.  She is a 2018 graduate 
of Rutgers University with a degree in Criminal Justice. Eleni 
enjoys spending time with her family-mother Giannoula, father 
Dimitrios, and brother Telemahos. She enjoys working out and 
vacationing in Greece. Eleni will be assigned to the Patrol Divi-
sion at the completion of her field training.

Deputy Mayor and Public Safety Liaison Neil Lewis stated, 
“On behalf of the Township Committee, I would like to wel-
come our newest officers to our police department. We look 
forward to them having long and successful careers in Plains-
boro Township.”  

Pictured above (left to right) are Officer Nicole Melia, Officer Michael Rodriguez, Chief Fred Tavener, Officer Kyle Cuffman and Officer Eleni Koukourdelis.   
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                            Public Works Department 799-0099
Conservation & Recycling Center 
Currently, the center is open on Saturdays from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm.  
As of April 1st, the center is open on Mondays and Thursdays from 
5:30pm - 7:30pm and on Saturdays from 10:00 am – 5:00 pm.

Brush Collection Guidelines:
	 •	 Must be curbside by 7:00am the first Monday of the month  
		  designated for your street ONLY.  No brush should be placed  
		  in the street or on sidewalks and no closer than 10’ from any  
		  catch basin.
	 •	 Brush left curbside during non-scheduled months is subject to  
		  fines and removal costs.
	 •	 Trimmings from trees, shrubs and vines accepted (max. 6 feet  
		  length and 5 inches diameter)
	 •	 NO trash, roots, stumps, soil, grass and leaves
	 •	 Brush shall be neatly placed parallel to the road with limb ends  
		  facing the same direction. 
  
Brush Collection Schedule:
Section 1- April, June, August, October – Beechtree Lane, Beech-
wood Drive, Brentwood Lane, Bunting Court, Cardinal Drive, 
Chandler Court, Cottonwood Court, Cypress Court, Dennison 
Place, Elm Court, Falcon Court, George Davison Road, Goldfinch 
Court, Grace Court, Groendyke Lane, Gulick Lane, Hale Drive, 
Hamilton Lane N., Hamilton Lane S., Hickory Court, Holohan 
Drive, Keppel Road, Kinglet Drive N., Kinglet Drive S., Krebs 
Road, Louis Court, Mackenzie Lane, Mahogany Court, Major Lane, 
Mapleton Road, Marion Drive, Meadowlark Drive, Mershon Lane, 
Mockingbird Court, Oriole Court, Osprey Lane, Parker Road, 
Parker Road S., Partridge Court, Perrine Road, Pine Court, Poplar 
Drive, Quick Lane, Red Oak Drive, Redwood Court, Rush Court, 
Saylor Court, Schalks Crossing Road, Seminary Drive, Serina Drive, 
Silvers Lane, Simonson Drive, Spruce Court, Tanager Lane, Titus 
Lane, Walnut Court, Willow Court, Woodland Drive, Wyndhurst 
Drive, Wyndhurst North of Dey.

Section 2 – March, May, July, September – Adams Court, Alfalfa 
Circle, Allen Court, Amberly Road, Barley Court, Barlow Court, 
Barn Swallow Court, Barnyard Court, Birch Drive, Blossom Hill 
Drive, Bradford Lane, Brookside Court, Camas Drive, Clinton 
Court, Clydesdale Court, Colonial Court, Cooks Lane, Cranbury 
Neck Road, Daisy Court, Derry Meeting Road, Dey Road, Dick-
inson Court, Dogwood Drive, Drayton Lane, Dryer Court, Edge-
mere Avenue, Eiker Road, Elsie Drive, Farmhouse Drive, Franklin 
Drive, Gardenia Court, Grovers Mill Road, Hancock Court, Har-
vest Drive, Hawthorn Drive, Heather Court, Heritage Way, Heron 
Court, Hilltown Court, Hummingbird Court, Jeffers Road, King 
Haven Court, Knight Drive E., Knight Drive W., Larkspur Drive, 
Linden Lane, Linden Lane S., Lovell Drive, Madison Drive, Maple 
Avenue, Marshall Court, Mayfarth Terrace, Meadow Drive, Miff-
lin Court, Millstone Court, Monroe Court, Narrowbrook Court, 
Nostrand Road, Okeson Street, Orchard Lane, Orchid Drive, Pad-
dock Drive, Parkway Avenue, Pasture Lane, Petty Road, Plainsboro 
Road, Pollack Court, Pondview Road, Prospect Avenue, Railroad 
Avenue, Ruedemann Drive, Rutledge Court, Scotts Corner Road, 
Sherman Court, Silo Lane, Stanton Court, Stone Meadow Court, 
Stults Drive, Sullivan Street, Sycamore Drive, Trumbull Road, Walk-
er Gordon Drive, Webster Court, Wethersfield Road, Wheatsheaf 
Court, Windmill Court. 

Curbside Recycling: 
Scheduled pickup dates for this quarter are: March 1, 15, 29; April 
12, 26; May 10, 24

2021 Bulk Waste Days
Bulky items such as furniture, appliances, bicycles, etc., will be ac-
cepted at the Recycling Center from 8:00am to 5:00pm on April 3, 
June 12, August 14, November 6

Pet Licenses
New Jersey State law mandates that all dogs six months of age or older 
be licensed. Applications are available for all new pets in the Town-
ship Clerk’s Office at 641 Plainsboro Road. Proof of rabies vaccination 
must be submitted with the application. According to state regula-
tion, when licensing, the rabies vaccination immunity must ex-
tend through at least ten (10) months of the 12-month licensing 
period.  Therefore, licenses cannot be issued if the rabies vaccination 
expires before November 1st of each year.  If for any medical reason the 
animal cannot be vaccinated in the required time, form VPH-28 must 
be completed by the veterinarian and submitted with the form. Sub-
mit a copy of the spay/neuter certificate, if applicable. The license fees 
are $13.20 for spayed/neutered animals and $16.20 for non-neutered 
animals. Late fees of $5.00 per month are assessed as of February 1st.

*Due to COVID-19 we encourage residents to mail in the renewal 
form, payment and rabies proof to limit the in person drop off. Form 
is mailed to current licensees but can also be found on the township 
website at https://www.plainsboronj.com/297/Animal-Licensing

If you missed the Township Rabies Clinic in November please contact 
the Middlesex County Public Health Department at (732) 745-3100 
for the listing of the county scheduled clinics held in the surrounding 
municipalities.

Vital Records
Vital records such as birth, marriage/civil union and death certificates 
are issued through the Township Clerk’s Office.  For information re-
garding requirements, contact the office or visit the township website 
at https://www.plainsboronj.com/292/Birth-Death-Marriage-Vital-
Records

At your service . . .    Township Clerk’s Office 799-0909, extension 2547
Elections
	 Election	 Date	 Location	 Polling Hours	 Close of Registration	 Last Day to Apply	 Last day to apply for a mail-in
					     (21 days prior)	 for Mail-In Ballot	 ballot in person to County Clerk
							       (by 3:00pm)

	 PRIMARY	 06/08/21	 By District	 6:00am– 8:00pm 	 05/18/21	 06/01/21	 06/07/21

	 GENERAL	 11/02/21	 By District	 6:00am– 8:00pm 	 10/12/21	 10/26/21	 11/01/21
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Township Directory and Information

Plainsboro Township Municipal Offices
Location:	 641 Plainsboro Road
Phone:	 General 	 609-799-0909
	 Court	 609-799-0863
Hours of Operation:
	 Monday-Friday	 8:30am-4:30pm
Website:	 www.plainsboronj.com

Like us on Facebook at 
Facebook.com/PlainsboroTwpNJ

Register at: http://www.plainsboronj.com to receive 
notifications from township officials and to request 
services online.

Plainsboro Public Library
Location:	 9 Van Doren Street
Phone: 	 609-275-2897
Hours of Operation: 
	 Monday – Thursday	 10:00am-8:30pm
	 Friday – Sunday	 10:00am-5:00pm
Website: 	 www.lmxac.org/plainsboro

Plainsboro Police Department
Location:	 641 Plainsboro Road
Phone: 	 Non-Emergency 609-799-2333
	 Emergencies 9 1 1
Website: 	 www.plainsboropolice.com

Plainsboro Recreation and
Community Services
Location: 	 641 Plainsboro Road
Phone:  	 General  	 609-799-0909, press 6
	 Email	 recdept@plainsboronj.com

Plainsboro Public Works  
Department
Location:   	Scotts Corner Road at  
	 20 Woodland Drive
Phone: 	 609-799-0099

Recycling Center, Bulk Waste
   See Page 7 for details or visit website

Other Useful Numbers 
School District Information
	 609-716-5000

Report Street Light Out to 
	 PSE&G 1-800-436-7734

Report Potholes to
	 Public Works 799-0099

New Jersey American Water
	 1-800-272-1325
Poison Hotline
	 1-800-222-1222

Township Meetings

All meetings are held virtually, unless 
otherwise noted.

Development Review Committee
	 3rd Tuesday, 6:00pm

Environmental Advisory  Committee
	 4th Monday, 7:00pm or as needed
	 Call 609-799-0909, x1502
	 for more information

Fire Commissioners
	 2nd Tuesday,  7:00pm at firehouse

Shade Tree Advisory
	 2nd Monday 

Township Committee
	 Regular Mtg. 2nd Wednesday 
	 at 7:00pm
	 Agenda Mtg. 4th Wednesday
	 at 5:30pm

Planning Board
	 3rd Monday

Zoning Board
	 1st Wednesday


